
Academy and School News Update – May 2020 
 
The DfE has put together updated information for parents and carers about 
their proposed reopening of schools to some year groups from 1st June 2020: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-

information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-

settings-from-1-june 

 
Cancellation of GCSEs, AS and A levels in 2020. Full details can be found at  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-cancellation-of-
gcses-as-and-a-levels-in-2020/coronavirus-covid-19-cancellation-of-gcses-as-and-a-
levels-in-2020 and https://www.gov.uk/government/news/further-details-on-exams-
and-grades-announced 
 

University offers:   
The grades awarded to students will have equal validity to the grades awarded in 
other years and should be treated in this way by universities, colleges and 
employers. There is no reason for the usual admissions cycle to be disrupted. We 
welcome the constructive approach taken by the main university representative 
body, Universities UK, who have said that universities will be flexible and do all they 
can to support students and ensure they can progress to university. There is no 
reason for the usual admissions cycle to be disrupted. Universities should not begin 
making new unconditional offers and applicants should feel no pressure to accept 
such offers, as they will be awarded a formal calculated grade for each exam they  
would have taken. An unconditional offer means you have already met the entry 
requirements, so the place is yours if you want it. Students who do not feel their 
calculated grade reflects their performance, will have the opportunity to sit an exam, 
as soon as is reasonably possible after the beginning of the academic year. While it 
cannot be guaranteed in every circumstance, Universities UK has assured us that  
the majority of universities will show the utmost flexibility to ensure that such 
students who take this option are able to begin their course with a delayed start time.                                         
 
The Government will not publish any school or college level educational 
performance data based on tests, assessments or exams for 2020. 
 

 


